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MINUTES:      of the Historic and Scenic Preservation Commission (HSPC) meeting of the City of 
Redlands held on April 7, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. are as follows: 

MEMBERS Kurt Heidelberg, Chairman  
PRESENT: Steven Holm, Vice Chairman  

Nathan Gonzales, Commissioner  
Greg Weissman, Commissioner 
Lauren Weiss Bricker, Commissioner 
Rose-Marie Raumin, Commissioner 
Justine Guidry, Commissioner 

STAFF Brian Foote, Planning Manager 
PRESENT: 

I. CALL TO ORDER AND ATTENDANCE

The Commission was in full attendance and called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Chair Heidelberg explained the instructions for public participation via Zoom as listed on the agenda. 

II. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD – 3 MINUTES

(At this time, the public has the opportunity to address the Commission on any item of
interest within the subject matter jurisdiction of the Commission that does not appear on this
agenda. The Commission may not discuss or take any action on any public comment made,
except that the Commissioners or staff may briefly respond to statements made or questions
posed by members of the public)

Chairman Kurt Heidelberg opened the Public Comment Period. There were no public comments 
forthcoming and the Public Comment Period was closed. 

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. March 3, 2022

MOTION 

It was moved by Commissioner Nathan Gonzales and seconded by Commissioner Greg Weissman 
and carried a vote of 7-0 to approve the March 3, 2022, HSPC meeting minutes. 

IV. OLD BUSINESS - None

V. NEW BUSINESS

A. CITY OF REDLANDS, DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT
(PLANNER: BRIAN FOOTE, CITY PLANNER)
Review of the 2020-2021 Certified Local Government Annual Report. Staff 
provided a summary and description of the draft 2020-2021 Certified 
Local Government Annual Report in accordance with the requirements for a 
Certified Local Government by the California Office of Historic Preservation and the 
National Park Service. 
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Mr. Brian Foote, Planning Manager, gave an overview and presentation of the 2020-2021 Certified 
Local Government (CLG) Annual Report.  

Chairman Heidelberg inquired if there were any questions for staff.  

Chairman Heidelberg asked if the City could apply for grants for CLGs, and Mr. Foote stated that 
staff would look into the specific criteria required for any grants that might be available.  
 
There were no comments from any members of the public present in person. Chair Heidelberg 
asked if there were any members of the public participating via Zoom that wished to submit any 
comments, and there were none.  
 
VI. DISCUSSION, POSSIBLE ACTION, AND INFORMATION ITEMS 

 
A. Informational items provided by City Staff  

 
1. Mr. Brian Foote, Planning Manager, gave an overview of the memorandum on the 

definition of a Certified Local Government (CLG) and requirements for CLGs. 
2. Commissioner Gonzales gave a presentation on Mid-Century housing styles and 

architecture that were historically developed in Redlands.  
 

B. Commissioner Announcements - None 
 
VII. ADJOURN TO REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING ON MAY 5, 2022 
 
Chairman Heidelberg adjourned the HSPC meeting at 6:43 P.M. to the next regularly scheduled 
meeting of May 5, 2022. 
 
    
 
_________________________                     _________________________ 
Alma Morales                                             Brian Foote 
Administrative Assistant II                   Planning Manager  
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